
Minutes of the Cemetery Trustees 

 

Location of Meeting: Boscawen Municipal Facility  

116 North Main Street 

Boscawen, N.H. 03303  

 

Present at Meeting:  Rhoda Hardy, Cemetery Trustee Chair 

    Beverly Lacoy, Cemetery Trustee 

    Dean Hollins, Sexton 

 

The regular meeting of the Cemetery Trustees was called to order at the Boscawen 
Municipal Facility, 116 North Main Street, Boscawen, N.H. on May 17, 2023, at 9:16 a.m. 

Approval of minutes from last meeting:  

Beverly Lacoy made a motion to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of March 22, 2023. 
Seconded by Rhoda Hardy. Passed Unanimously.  

Old Business:  

1. Mya Balch – MVHS Senior Project: Rhoda Hardy reported Mya Balch decided not 
to do her MVHS Senior Project on her proposed Maple Grove Cemetery project 
and has decided to focus her MVHS Senior Project on obtaining stuffed animals, 
it is believed, for Dartmouth Hitchcock.  

2. Updates on Pine Grove Cemetery Spreadsheet: An updated Pine Grove Cemetery 
Spreadsheet was passed out to all present. Rhoda Hardy, Beverly Lacoy, and 
Dean Hollins reviewed the spreadsheet and discussed changes which should be 
made. Changes will be given to Lauren Hargrave for corrections. Beverly Lacoy 
noted the “Y” on the spreadsheet signifies there is a record of the deed and the 
“RTI” stands for Right to Inter on the spreadsheet. Further review and discussion 
took place regarding the spreadsheet. Various historical stories, along with various 
family histories, were told by Rhoda Hardy. The maps depicted in the History of 
Boscawen publication were reviewed by Rhoda Hardy and discussion took place 
regarding what the maps depict as they relate to neighboring towns.  

3. NH Cemetery Association 2023 Spring Meeting: Dean Hollins reported he 
attended the NH Cemetery Association 2023 Spring Meeting. There were 
speakers talking about the restoration of stone walls, along with various vendors 
at the meeting. Rhoda Hardy will request a refund from Mike Horne for her and 
Lauren Hargrave not attending the meeting. It was noted there was no documents 
given to members at the meeting. Rhoda Hardy reported on the survey information 
received from the Cemetery Association and the response to the survey from the 
Boscawen Cemetery Trustees.   

New Business: 

1. Raymond Family Plot Plains Cemetery/Michael Raymond: Dean Hollins reported 
he received an email from Lauren Hargrave regarding a Raymond family member, 
Michael Raymond, contacting her and looking for information on infant Raymond 
babies buried in the Plains Cemetery. Lauren Hargrave had reported in her email 
that Elaine Clow remembers a Raymond infant burial. Michael Raymond will be 
reaching out to Dean Hollins for information. No action needs to be taken. For 
information only. 



Other Business: 

Meeting Closed: Beverly Lacoy made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Rhoda Hardy. 
Passed Unanimously. The meeting closed at 11:12 a.m. 

Next Meeting: The Next Regular Meeting of the Cemetery Trustees will be held at the 
Boscawen Municipal Facility, 116 North Main, Boscawen, N.H. on Wednesday, June 21, 
2023, at 9:00 a.m. 

Minutes submitted by:               Lauren Hargrave, Cemetery Trustee Secretary 5/23/2023. 

 


